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SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

MONTGOMERY COUNTY

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL
MONDAY, JUNE 24, 2013
The Emergency Management Council met on Monday, June 24, 2013 at the City Council Chambers, 300 E. Pike Street, Crawfordsville, IN  47933.
Council members in attendance were: 
Commissioner Phil Bane - Chairman
Councilman Brian Keim – Council President 
Barry Lewis – Town Council Representative.
Also present: 
Emergency Management Director Shari Harrington

Attorney Dan Taylor
Advisory Council President Bane called the meeting to order @ 11:30 a.m.   

Old Business

Appointment to Emergency Management Advisory Council Board


Director Harrington advised that at the Board requested she contacted Nurse Leah Sinnet from Nucor Steel regarding serving as an Advisory Board member to fill the vacancy left by Ed Sheldon.  Ms. Sinnet expressed her interest in serving on the Advisory Board.  Mr. Lewis moved to appoint Leah Sinnet to the Emergency Management Advisory Council.  Mr. Keim seconded.  3-0 votes in favor.  Motion carried.  
Assistant Director Position


Director Harrington recommended that the Board appoint Zach Lyon to serve as the Assistant Emergency Management Director.  Director Harrington advised that he is a graduate of Vincennes University and his referenced checked out.  Mr. Lyon has had experience writing up an emergency plan as a class for Vincennes University.  Her expectations are that he would work 8-12 @ a rate of $12 per hour.  He is willing to work extra hours and the State will reimburse the County for half of his salary.   
Mr. Keim stated that he was not happy with how the hiring of an Assistant Director was handled.  Mr. Keim questioned why the process was rushed at the end since Director Harrington was instructed to begin the process at the January 23rd Emergency Management Advisory Board meeting.  Mr. Keim also questioned why he and Mr. Lewis were not included in the preparation of the job description and why they received last minute notification that the interviews were being held.  Mr. Keim stated he received a call last week from one of the applicants that had already received a rejection letter for the position and the person question whom had been hired to fill the position.  Mr. Keim did not have an answer and that lack of knowledge was “blindsiding” to the Board.  He also questioned why the Auditor’s office had been notified of Mr. Lyon’s hiring before he was approved by the Board.  Director Harrington stated that she did not contact the Auditor’s office and didn’t know who did.  Mr. Keim moved to appoint Zach Lyon as the Assistant Emergency Management Director.  Mr. Lewis seconded.  3-0 votes in favor.  Motion carried.

Director Harrington introduced Mr. Lyon to the Board members.  

2014 Emergency Management Budget


Director Harrington stated that she will be meeting with her council liaison Aaron Morgan regarding the 2014 EMA budget regarding adding a new EMA vehicle next year and to change the Assistant Director’s position from a part-time position to a full-time position.  

Director Harrington was advised that the Advisory Board will have to approve her budget in a special meeting before it is presented to the County Council.
Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Emergency Management Council, Mr. Keim moved to adjourn.  Mr. Lewis seconded.  Meeting was adjourned @ 11:42 am.
Minutes recorded and prepared by Lori Dossett.
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